通州区2022 —2023 学年第二学期七年级期中质量检测

英语试卷

学校		姓	名
2. 请在试卷 生 3. 试题答案 4. 在答题卡	6页,共五道大题,3 和答题卡上准确填写 一律填涂或书写在名 上,选择题用 2B 铅等	号学校名称、班级、姓 答题卡上,在试卷上4	名、10 B) 10
本部分共 33 L		一部分 列出的四个选项中	,选出最符合题目要求的
一、单项填空(每题	0.5分,共6分)		
从下面各题所	台的 A、B、C、D 四个设	选项中,选择可以填入	\空白处的最佳选项。
	English teacher. We all		
A. her	B. you	C. them	D. him
2. My grandparents a	dways watch evening n	ews TV.	
A. for	B. to	C. on	D. of
3 do y	ou often go on weeken	ids?	D. of
-I often go to m	useums.		
A. Where	B. What	C. How	D. When
4. During bad lightni	ing storms, we should	stay away	vindows.
A. at	B. from	C. with	D. in
5. — is th	ne beef?	C. with	
−It's \$ 3.99 a ki	lo.		
A. How many	B. How often	C. How much	D. How long
5, —you	tell us the way to the	train station?	
-Sorry, I'm not	sure.		
A. Do	B. Are	C. Can	D. Have
. There are some	on the table.		
A. bananas	B. a banana	C. banana	D. the banana

6.

7.

七年级英语试卷 第1页(共6页)

8. What	your brother often do	in the evening?		
He often reads be	ooks.			
A. has	B. does	C. do	D. is	
9. Jim has to eat very	fast he do	esn't have much time	for breakfast.	(m) A(1)(5)(a)
A. so	B. because	C. and	D. but	
10. Look! The boys _	football on	the playground.		
A. play	B. playing	C. plays	D. are play	ing
11. Lily likes doing h	ousework. She	her room every da	ay BJ ZK	
A. clean	B. is cleaning	C. cleaning	D. cleans	
12. —?		7	THE STATE OF THE S	
─I'd like a sandv	wich, please.			
A. What would y	ou like	B. What can I hav	e	
C. Do you usually	y eat rice	D. How much mea	at do you eat	
二、完形填空(每题	1分,共8分6	B. What can I hav D. How much mea		
阅读下面的短文	(,掌握其大意,然后	从短文后各题所给	的 A、B、C、D 四	1个选项中,
选择最佳选项。	Aur.			
Hello! I'm Dian	a. I think doing hous	ehold chores is part o	f our life. Every	one is happy
when the house is	13			
I sweep the floor	r, tidy up my room an	d make my bed. I14	plants, too. C	Cooking is the
responsibility(责任)	of my15 She al	so washes our clothes.	When my mun	is busy, my
dad and I 16 her	to do the chores. My	dad is responsible for	r repairing(修理	things.
My parents and	I also do some chores	together. We go shopp	ping for food on	weekends. We
usually go to the _	17 near our home	to get some fruit, v	egetables and m	eat. All of us
18 our pets: a do	og and a cat. Sometim	es I find these chores a	re 19 and ta	ake a lot of my
time. But I know resp	oonsibility is very imp	portant. It helps us to u	inderstand(明白)	other people's
work. So if you2	0 do chores, you'd	better make a change.		
13. A. big	B. clean	Ka ^O C. cold	D. tall	
14. A. buy	B. love	C. water	D. paint	
15. A. mum	B. grandma	C. sister	D. aunt	
16. A. ask	B. help	C. tell	D. send	
17. A. park	B. supermarket	C. library	D. hospi	tal
18. A. need	B. find	C. feed	D. chang	
19. A. dangerous	B. interesting	C. important	D. diffic	1000 Anatos
20. A. always	B. usually	C. often	D. seldo	

七年级英语试卷 第2页(共6页)

三、阅读理解(每题 2分,共 26分)

阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文中或短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

A

After-school Clubs

A. Book Club

Time: 3:00-5:00 on Monday afternoon

Place: in the reading room of the school library

B. Cooking Club

Time: 3:30-5:30 on Wednesday afternoon

Place: in the school canteen(餐厅)

C. Painting Club

Time: 3:00-5:00 on Thursday afternoon

Place: in the painting room of the school library

D. Football Club

Time: 3:00-5:30 on Friday afternoon

Place: on the school playground

21. Cindy is interested in cooking. She can join

22. Jim is good at ball games. He can join

23. Zack likes reading very much. He can join

В

Have you got a favourite day of the week? Saturday is David's favourite day. David usually gets up at half past eight and has breakfast. He sometimes meets friends at the park at nine o'clock and they play basketball. He likes basketball. After lunch, he always does shopping with his dad and then he reads some books in his bedroom. In the evening, he goes to the cinema with his family or friends.

On Sunday, David never gets up early! At ten o'clock, he always walks the dog with his mum. His dad does gardening(尼之) on Sunday morning, but David never does gardening. After lunch, they usually visit David's grandparents. His grandma always makes a cake for him and his sister. In the evening, David sometimes meets his friends.

24.	When does David get up on Saturday m	orning	?	
	A. At 8:00. B. At 8:30.	C.	At 9:00.	D. At 9:30.
25.	Where does David go on Saturday eveni	ng?		ENDOM
	A. The park.		The supermarket.	
	C. The cinema.	D.	His grandparents'	
26.	What does David do on Sunday morning	g?	•	Zkao
	A. He walks the dog.		He makes cakes.	. 63
	C. He does gardening.	D.	He visits his gran	dparents.
27.	What is the second paragraph mainly ab	out?	(Fix.)	
	A. David's family members.	B .	David's favourite	games.
	C. David's Sunday activities.	D.	David's interests.	
	ZKao	C		
	Hello, I'm Frank, There are many re	estaura	nts in my city b	out I often go to Wong's
Res	staurant.			
	The restaurant is not very big, but it h	as ver	y nice dishes. I nev	er get tired of visiting it. It
is a	family-run Chinese restaurant with a gr	reat ch	oice(选择) of food	. We go there once a week,
usu	ally on Saturday evening. It takes us ab-	out an	hour to drive ther	e.
	Some people may think the prices at	this re	staurant are a litt	e high, but all the food is
trac	litional(传统的) Chinese food, and if I	order a	fish dish, it also	serves(提供) some soup!
	The restaurant has nice workers. All t	he wo	rkers in this restau	rrant are polite(有礼貌的),
and	they are always smiling(微笑). A visi	t to th	nis restaurant is gr	eat for a nice evening with
fan	nily and friends.			
28.	When does Frank usually go to Wong	s Rest	aurant?	
	A. On Mondays.	В	On Tuesdays.	
	C. On Fridays.	D	. On Saturdays.	
29.	Frank likes Wong's Restaurant because			
	A. it is a very big restaurant in his cit	y		
	B. the food in this restaurant is cheap			
	C. he likes traditional Chinese dishes			
	D. the workers in this restaurant are hi	s frien	ds	
30.	What is the passage mainly about?			
	A. Famous restaurants in Frank's city.		3. Frank's favourit	e Chinese dishes.
	C. A visit to a Chinese restaurant.		D. Frank's favourit	
	The state of the s			

七年级英语试卷 第4页(共6页)

Students are just beginning to use the Internet. You go online to look at pictures, read stories, talk with your friends or do some homework. The Internet is helpful, but it can also be dangerous. There are rules(规则) about being online and it's important for you to learn them.

Don't give out personal information to people online. It includes(包括) your full name, home address, phone number, school name, email address and photos

It can also be dangerous to meet an Internet friend. If you want to meet an Internet friend, ask your mum or dad to go with you.

You may find lots of information on the Internet, but maybe it is not real. Someone may lie about things. So make sure you check(核实) the information before you believe it.

Tell your mum, dad or your teacher if something on the Internet makes you feel uncomfortable(不舒服的) or worried.

31.	The word	"lie "	in	L P	aragraph	4	probably	means	
-----	----------	--------	----	-----	----------	---	----------	-------	--

A. talk about bad stories

B. give false information

C. ask dangerous questions

- D. send a special message
- 32. What can we know from the passage?
 - A. It's difficult to give out personal information.
 - B. Students should not use the Internet for fun.
 - C. It's good for students to ask their parents for help.
 - D. Students should meet some Internet friends secretly.
- 33. The title(题目) of the passage can be
 - A. What Is Online Safety?

- B. How Can You Stay Safe Online?
- C. What Do You Usually Do Online?
- D. How Can You Know the Online Rules?

第二部分

本部分共 5 题,共 20分。根据题目要求,完成相应任务。

四、阅读表达(34-36题每题 2分,37题 4分,共 10分)

阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。

Hello, I'm Helen. What do you usually have for breakfast? I usually have a sandwich. My parents usually get up at seven o'clock and I usually get up at seven fifteen in the morning. My parents must go to work early and I must go to school early. We don't have much time, so we usually have sandwiches for breakfast.

Sandwiches are my favourite food. They are healthy. Usually, my mum makes sandwiches for us. When she makes sandwiches, she always uses bread, vegetables, meat and ketchup(香茄酱).

It's easy for children to make sandwiches. Sometimes, I make sandwiches for the family. To make a sandwich, I take out two pieces of bread first. Then I put some ketchup on them and add some cheese, tomatoes, lettuce(生菜) and ham. Finally, I put the two pieces of bread together.

Lots of my friends love to eat sandwiches, too. Sometimes we eat together in some restaurants.

- 34. When does Helen usually get up in the morning?
- 35. What's Helen's favourite food?
- 36. Who usually makes sandwiches for Helen's family in the morning?
- 37. What's your favourite food? Why do you like it?

五、文段表达(10分)

38. 根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于 40 词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

某英文网站正在开展以"与家人共度美好时光"为主题的征文活动。请你用英语写一篇短文投稿,谈谈你跟家人经常在一起干什么以及你的感受。

提示词语: parents, grandparents, play, shopping, happy

提示问题: • What do you often do with your family?

How do you feel?

11111111111111111111111111111111111111	
I often do many things with my family.	

通州区 2022-2023 第期七年级期中质量检测英语



参考答案及评分标准

2023年4月

第一部分

一、单项填空

1.D 2.C 3.A 4.B 5.C 6.C 7.A 8B 9.B 10.D11.D 12.A

二、完形填空

13.B 14.C 15.A 16.B 17.B 18C 19.D 20.D

三、阅读理解

21.B 22.D 23.A 24.B 25.C 26. A 27.C 28D 29.C 30.D31.B 32.C 33.B

第二部分

四、阅读表达

34. She usually gets up at seven fifteen in the moning.35. Sandwiches.36. Her/Helen's mum.37. 略。

五、文段表达

38.参考范文:

I often do many things with my family. I often play ball games and do exercise with my parents after school. On Saturdays, we usually go shopping and have dinner at our favourite restaurant. On Sundays,I often visit my grandparents.I talk with them and do chores with them. I feel very happy when I spend time with my family.

文段表达评分标准先根据整体内容和语言表达确定档次,然后在该档次内评出分数。具体评分标准如下:

第一档:(9~10分)完全符合题目要求,观点正确,要点齐全。句式多样,词汇丰富。语言准确,语意连贯,表达清楚,具有逻辑性。

第二档:(6~8分)基本符合题目要求,观点正确,要点齐全。语法结构和词汇基本满足文章需要。语言基本通顺,语意基本连贯,表达基本清楚。虽然有少量语言错误,但不影响整体理解。第三档:(3~5分)部分内容符合题目要求,要点不齐全。语法结构和词汇错误较多,语言不通顺,表达不够清楚,影响整体理解。

第四档:(0~2分)与题目有关内容不多,只是简单拼凑提示词语,所写内容难以理解。